
 

 
 
 
 

4th  January 2021  
  

Dear Parents and Carers,  
  

Happy New Year.  I hope that you had an enjoyable Christmas and New Year and that you 
are all safe and well.  Let’s hope that 2021 is much better than the last year.  
   

Staff are back at work today preparing for the new term. As you will have heard in the news, 
there has been much debate from the Government about schools re-opening over the 
coming weeks.   
 
Tomorrow, at 11am our Mini School provision begins for the children of key workers and 
those who are vulnerable.  A separate letter is being sent to those students who are 
accessing this provision. 
 
 All other students will be learning remotely tomorrow from 11am onwards.  They will start 
with a recorded assembly for all students,  then for the remainder of the day, work for Years 
7-10 will be set through Oak Academy and for Years 11, 12 and 13 will be set through 
SMHW in the form of narrated PPTs and other tasks. 
 
 On Wednesday 6th January at 8.30am all students will have a live Form Time session with 
their Form Tutor through Microsoft Teams.  Years 11, 12 and 13 will then begin live lessons 
according to their usual timetable, through Microsoft Teams.  They will continue with live 
lessons for the remainder of the week.   Years 7-10 will be set work through Oak Academy 
on Wednesday. 
 
From Thursday 7th January our intention is to begin live lessons for Years 9 and 10 in 
addition for Years 11, 12 and 13.   
 
From Friday 8th January we intend to begin live lesson provision for Years 7 and 8 also.   
 
You will receive daily communication about the remote learning provision for Years 7-10. 
 
Our intention is still to open for Year 11 and Year 13 during week beginning 11th January, 
and for the whole school to open again from 18th January,  but this is subject to change 
based on the national picture.  I will of course keep you informed of any changes as they 
occur.    From Monday 11th January all year groups not in school will be provided with live 
lessons according to their usual school timetable.   



 
Parents Evening  
 
The remote Year 11 Parents Evening will go ahead as planned on Thursday 7th January.  A 
separate communication will be sent to all Year 11 Parents.  
 
Mass Testing 
 
We are currently putting in place plans about how and when we will deliver mass testing 
and we will continue to keep you informed.  In order for us to complete our plan for mass 
testing we require all parents to complete a consent form, indicating whether or not they 
agree to their children taking part in the mass testing programme.  This consent form will be 
sent out to you separately.   
 
Free School Meals  
 
A separate communication has been sent to those entitled to FSM regarding how to access 
this provision.   
 
External Examinations 
 
The planned Level 2 and Level 3 BTEC and Cambridge Technical January/February 
examinations will be going ahead as planned and students are required to attend unless 
they have been officially advised to self-isolate or are displaying Covid-19 Symptoms.   

Students should meet at the rear entrance to the school building on the running track. Mr 
Winter will meet and supervise students, who must hand sanitise and wear their mask 
unless exempt when entering the building.   

Students will be taken to their designated room for the exam which will be set up to ensure 
students at as least 2 metre apart. We strongly advise students wear their mask the whole 
time they are in the exams.  

Mr Winter will be writing separately to all students who are due to sit external 
examinations.  

Access to ICT 
 
Thank you for your completing the survey shared on 31st December.  If your child does not 
have the appropriate access to ICT and you have indicated this on the survey, we will 
contact you as to how we can support you in this matter.  
 
Covid-19 
 
If you or members of your family show symptoms of Covid-19 you should isolate as a family 
and seek a test for anyone who is symptomatic.   Please continue to notify the Headteacher 
and the attendance Team directly if you are seeking a test and please keep us informed 
about your result. 
 



 

 
 
 
 
As I am sure you can imagine all of the arrangements in this letter are subject to change 
based on the national picture.  However, as things develop I will keep you informed of any 
changes.   
 
Thank you for your continued support and cooperation during this difficult time for 
everyone.   Stay safe.   
 
Yours sincerely,  

 
Ms B Honnor  
Headteacher   
 


